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May 7, 2024 
 
Jeff Peterson, VP & General Counsel 
Deseret Generation & Transmission Cooperative 
10714 S Jordan Gateway, Suite 300  
South Jordan, UT 84095 
 
Re: Docket No. 23-506-03 - Deseret Generation & Transmission Cooperative’s 

Wildland Fire Protection Plan 
 
Dear Mr. Peterson, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Deseret Generation & 
Transmission Cooperative’s (“Deseret Power”) March 26, 2024, filing of its 2023 
Wildland Fire Protection Plan (WFPP) pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203. The 
WFPP provides an overview of Deseret Power’s fire prevention strategies, including 
information on how Deseret Power meets the requirements in Utah Code § 54-24-
203(1) through (3) and its plan to meet the requirements in Utah Code § 54-24-203 
(4). 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(DPU) on April 23, 2024. DPU comments that Deseret Power's WFPP was approved by 
the Board of Trustees on March 21, 2024. DPU states that the WFPP contains a point-
by-point discussion of the code’s requirements and does not constitute the annual 
compliance filing. DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge that Deseret Power has 
complied with the filing requirements in Utah Code § 54-24-203(1)-(3). 

 
 Based on the PSC’s review of the WFPP and DPU’s comments and 
recommendation, the PSC acknowledges that the WFPP complies with Utah Code 
§ 54-24-203(1) through (3) but does not constitute the annual compliance filing 
required by Utah Code § 54-24-203(4). Pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203(5)(a), 
the WFPP is available for public inspection at the PSC’s offices and on its website. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#333669 

 
 
 
 


